
W E L C O M E  B A C K ! ! 

 

Itõs time to get back into the swing of things at 

Mary Immaculate School. We are pleased to 

announce our 2017-2018 staff: 

ωOffice Administrator - Miss. Campbell 

ÅCustodian - Mr. Lantz 

ÅLibrary Technician - Mrs. Stanley 

ÅFSL - Mme. Dunn 

ÅPrincipal - Mrs. Girdler 

ÅJK - SK - Mrs. Finlay 

Å RECE - Mrs. Wylie 

ÅGr. 1-2 - Mrs. Pletch 

ÅGr. 2-3 - Mrs. Davidson 

ÅReading Recovery / Resource - Mrs. Cummings 

ÅInstructional Coach - Mrs. Fritz-Keip 

ÅGr. 4-5 - Mrs. Herchmer 

ÅGr. 5-6 - Mrs. Kroeplin-Frank 

ÅGr. 7-8 - Mr. Melfi 

ÅEAð Mrs. Soers & Ms. Woods 

All staff are excited to welcome your children to 

our school community, and are keen to maintain 

our focus at Mary Immaculate School on 

improved student achievement. 

NEW FACES AT MARY IMMACULATE 

SCHOOL 

 

We welcome the following new students and 

their families to our school:  

 

JKôs ï  Dylan Dahms, Alexis Hehn, Hudson 

Kuntz, Annamarie Marshall, Cortney 

McDonald, Elloise Potts, Collette Taylor & Jo-

nah Taylor.  

Gr. 1 ï  Logan Espinosa & Isaac Van 

 Beusekom  

Gr. 2 ï  Kallen Johnson & Hana Espinosa  

Gr. 3 ï  Patrizha Antonacci  

Gr. 5 ï  Korissa Johnson  

Gr. 6 ï  Kassie Johnson  

Gr. 7 ï  Leah Quilty  

Also, we would like to welcome our new staff 

members:  

ï Mr. Melfi who will be teaching the Gr. 7/8 

class until Mrs. Luyten (another new face to 

MICS) comes back from her maternity leave  

ï Mrs. Girdler who is replacing Mrs. Walsh as  

MICS principal  

ï Mrs. Davidson who will be teaching the Gr. 

2/3 class  

ï Mrs. Wylie who will be the ECE in our JK/SK 

class until Mrs. Cameron returns from her 

maternity leave  

ï Ms. Woods who will be an additional EA 

support around MICS throughout the morn-

ings over the 2017/2018 school year  

 

SCHOOL BELL TIMES: 
 

8:50AM: 

> Student Entry Bell 

10:50ñ11:05AM: 

> Recess  

(15 Minutes) 

11:45ñ12:45PM: 

> Lunch  

(20 Minutes) 

> Recess  

(40 Minutes) 

2:05ñ2:20PM: 

> Recess  

(15  Minutes) 

3:20ñ3:45PM: 

> Dismissal 

> Recess 

> Bus 

Dear Jesus,  

We are your disciples. 

Send your Holy Spirit to lead us, 

guide us and teach us this year. 

May we grow in mind, body and 

soul.  

Help us to make kind choices and 

take just actions.  

When there is sorrow, help us to 

comfort.  

When there is anger help us to bring 

peace.  

When there is joy, help us celebrate 

wisely.  

When there is success help us to be 

grateful.  

We make this prayer in your loving 

name. 

Amen. 

W E L C O M I N G  P R A Y E R 

MEET THE STAFF BBQ 

 

Wednesday, September 13th from  

5:30ñ7:00PM.  

Please see School Cash Online for more 

information. 

OPENING SCHOOL MASS 
You are invited to attend our opening school mass. Eve-

ryone is welcome to attend. Date is to be announced. 
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FCC Drive Away Hunger Cam-

paign  

Mary Immaculate School will be participating 

in the FCC Drive Away Hunger Campaign. We 

ask that students bring in any nonperishables 

and canned food items that they can spare. The 

campaign ends on October 13th, 2017. 

School Cash Online NOW AVAILABLE!! 
Register now by visiting  

https://bgcdsb.schoolcashonline.com/  
 

With SchoolCashOnline youôll be able to: 

¶ Pay for your childôs school fees online. Anytime, 

anywhere. 

¶ Avoid the hassle of having cash on-hand to pay 

for school fees. 

¶ Receive email notifications regarding school fees 

and events. 

¶ Help us reduce the amount of cash in our school. 

 

FAST, SAFE, & CONVENIENT!! 

School Cash Online will be MICSôs preferred meth-

od of payment. 

https://bgcdsb.schoolcashonline.com/


H A P P Y  B I R T H D A Y ! !  

 

We wish the following students birthday wishes for the 

month of September:  

 

Logan Espinosa (4th), Wyatt MacDougall (4th), Seth 

Young (4th), Mya Weber (6th), Adison Lippert (9th), 

Cortney McDonald (10th), Sonya Spitzig (14th), Kassie 

Johnson (19th), Megan Lucas (19th), Luke Schmidt 

(19th), Alyssa Phillippi (21st), and Aubrie Spitzig (22nd).  

 

Have a happy day!! 
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T E R R Y  F O X 

 

Students will be participating in the 

Annual Terry Fox Foundation Run/

Walk on Thursday, September 28th, 

2016. at 2:30pm Mrs. Finlay, our JK/

SK teacher will be coordinating this 

event. More information to follow. 

E A R L Y  D I S M I S S A L 
Please note that there will 

be no early dismissal days 

during the 2017/2018 

school year. 

The Breakfast program volunteers 

are happy to start another year of 

nutritional snacks for the students. 

In order for the program to be a 

success, we are hoping for more 

volunteers to sign up. All volun-

teers must have an updated Police 

Check to be considered. We hope 

to start running our program as 

soon as possible. If you are availa-

ble and interested in helping 

please see the attached form for 

sign up. Thank you!! 

B R E A K F A S T  C L U B 

If  you are available to 

volunteer to help with 

head lice, please complete 

the attached form and 

return it to the school. 

Also, please note that 

treatment kits are availa-

ble at the school for those 

who wish to make use of 

them.  

H E A D  L I C E 

Parents should pay partic-

ular attention to the detec-

tion of head lice at this 

time of year when children 

are getting back together 

again. Parents are asked 

to check their childrenõs 

heads regularly, treat in-

festations as required and 

notify the school immedi-

ately upon detection.   

Each one of your children will be bringing home the Student Information page (2

ð sided). Please take the time to look this over very carefully and fill in or make 

changes where needed. Please know that this piece of information is very im-

portant  and our link to where we can reach you in the case of  an emergency.  

Just a few spots to take note of: 

¶ Who do you wish to bring home newsletters, etc. 

¶ Home and work phone number 

¶ Emergency Contact 

¶ Bus Route # 

¶ Adverse weather. Where will your child go in the case of cancelled buses? 

Please make arrangements with a friend, relative, etc. for your child. 

 

Please have your child bring this back  to their class teacher. By Friday, Septem-

ber 8th Thank you for taking the time to keep us informed!! 

S T U D E N T  I N F O R M A T I O N  T A K E  H O M E  F O R M 

If you happen to drop by the school on a Friday, you may 

notice some of our staff wearing jeans. Each pay Friday 

staff have the option of bringing a small donation for 

wearing their casual dress. This has been a practice at 

Mary Immaculate School for a number of years and will 

continue for this school year. In the past, donations from 

this event have been given to the Ronald McDonald 

House at the Childrenõs Hospital in London, ON with this 

years donations to be determined at a later date. 

S T A F F  C A S U A L  D R E S S  DA Y S 

F R O M  T H E  L I B R A R Y 

Your son/daughter will be visiting the school library with his/her class this week. We will 

be talking about the library and books. We will discuss how important  books are in our 

lives and that library books belong to all of us.  I will be emphasizing the importance of 

taking care of the books that we borrow from the library. When your child brings their li-

brary books home, if you could help them find a "safe" spot to place them it would be 

greatly appreciated.  

C L A S S  E X C U R S I O N S 

 
Students and parents are reminded of our 

òNo SlipñNo Tripó policy. The official Board 

permission form must be signed for each 

class excursion or your child will be unable 

to participate. Such events should be in the 

studentõs planner giving parents plenty of 

prior notice and students time to hand in 

the required forms.  

 

As well, in order for trips to take place we 

must ensure we have enough parent volun-

teers to assist with supervision. All volun-

teers must have an up to date Police Check 

in order to be considered. Please continue 

to be generous with your time and help 

with a class trip for your child(ren) this year.  

A D M I N I S T R A T I O N O F  

M E D I C A T I O N 

If administration of medication is 

needed by the school, we need appro-

priate documentation signed by the 

parent/guardian & the childõs physi-

cian. According to Board Policy, staff 

may not administer any medication 

without this documentation. All medi-

cations are to be delivered to the 

school by the parent and must be in 

the original container from the phar-

macy. All meds that students are re-

quired to take during school hours 

must be kept safely in the school of-

fice. Prescriptive and non-prescriptive 

medication forms are available at the 

school office to be completed and 

kept at the school along with the medi-

cation administered. 

A N N U A L  W A L K- A -

D O G- A - T H O N 

 

This event will be held at the Chep-

stow Lions Park on Sunday, Sept. 

17th. Registration will be at 12:30 

pm, with the walk starting at 1pm.  

 

For more information, call  

519-366-9913. 

 

Pledge sheets are available and 

can be found on the information 

board outside the gym doors. 



indicate). Alternating from 

one bus to another to ac-

commodate scheduling 

will not be permitted. This 

is not in the best interest 

of the child. The students 

safety is paramount! Alter-

nating buses causes con-

fusion not only for the 

student but for the bus 

driver and school staff. 

Students are to arrive at 

the pick-up point at least 5 

minutes before and not 

earlier than 10 minutes 

before scheduled pick-up. 

It could cause a bus to be 

Please be sure to review 

the bussing arrangements 

with your child(ren) before 

they leave for school. This 

is particularly important if 

you are sending a note 

regarding a change in the 

pick-up at the end of the 

day. Please note that we 

are governed by strict 

rules regarding bus chang-

es. These changes MUST 

be of a consistent nature 

and require that the stu-

dent be on the same bus 

every week (every other 

week as custodial issues 

very late if it is required to 

wait for students on the 

route. If the bus operator 

receives a complaint from 

one of their drivers regard-

ing students being consist-

ently late for pick-up, the 

principal will be advised 

and the parents/guardians 

contacted to discuss the 

problem. Please contact 

Mary Immaculate School 

at 519-366-2731 if you 

have any questions or a 

ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ childõs bus 

routine, e.g. if your child is 

not to be picked up in the 

morning. 

T R A N S P O R T A T I O N  A R R A NG E M E N T S 

We appreciate your sup-

port in this matter. 
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S A F E  A R R I V A L  

P R O G R A M 

Please don't forget to use 

our Safe Arrival Program at 

519-366-2681, if possible, 

before 8:45 am, whenever 

your child will be absent. 

Our Safe Arrival number is 

an answering machine and 

will be checked each morn-

ing by Miss Campbell. If for 

some reason the end of the 

day routine changes, 

please try to contact the 

school office as soon as 

possible (before 2:00pm) 

so the appropriate change 

can ōŜ ƳŀŘŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Řŀƛƭȅ 
ōǳǎ ƳŀƴƛŦŜǎǘΦ 

Dear Parents, 

 

Two children at our school have a compro-

mised immune system as a result of treat-

ment for a serious medical condition. We 

request that you please let the office know 

immediately if your child breaks out with 

chickenpox. Please let us know when the 

spots appeared. As always we ask that you 

keep your child home from school when 

they are unwell with any contagious illness. 

This will help keep our school community 

healthy. 

 

Thank you for your understanding and 

cooperation. 

Supervision of the school 

yard does not begin until 

8:30 a.m. We ask that 

walkers DO NOT ARRIVE 

before that time. During 

inclement weather condi-

tions, students may enter 

the school upon arrival at 

8:20 a.m., otherwise stu-

dents enter the school at 

8:50 a.m. If you are pick-

ing up your child at the 

end of the day, please 

send in a note indicating 

the time you will arrive to 

pick up your child and 

then when you arrive. Par-

ents are requested to 

wait in the office area for 

their child/children. All 

students must be signed 

out by an adult upon leav-

ing. Students are not to 

leave the school property 

without first notifying the 

office. 

S C H O O L  H O U S E K E E P I N G 

Fresh From the Farm Fundraiser  

-Students Fundraise: starting September 6th 

-Orders due to office by: Thursday, October 5th 

-Deadline for orders/changes: until October 11th 

-Schools will be notified of delivery day and time two weeks 

prior to delivery 

- Deliveries (No Fridays): November 6th to 30th 

-Orders to be picked up by 5:30pm 

I N T E R N E T  U S E 

All students in Grade 4-8 are 

reminded that, in order to 

comply with the board policy, 

they must have a signed inter-

net use form submitted to the 

office before they are permit-

ted to use the schoolõs com-

puter system. This policy indi-

cates that use of the internet 

is permitted to searches relat-

ed to school reasons 

only. This form is due by Fri-

day, Sept 8th. 

S T U D E N T  A G E N D A S 
All students, Grades 1-8 are being given a student agenda. The first 

pages contain Board information, as well as school policies and infor-

mation. 

PLEASE NOTE: There is a cost of $4.00 per agenda. This amount is 

due by Monday, September 25th, 2017. (For more information please 

log into School Cash Online) 

Please read these pages concerning school attendance, immuniza-

tion, freedom of information, medication policies and much more.  

PICTURE DAYS ñ ATTENTION PARENTS! 

Mary Immaculateõs School Picture Day is set for: 

Wednesday, October 18th for ALL students. 

Retake day is: Wednesday, November 15th. 

Note: A flyer will be sent home soon. 

 

Attention Parents, 

Students will no longer be able to bring lunches that require heat 

up due to board health & safety regulations MICS will no longer 

have microwaves available for student heat up days. 

MICS will be offering the RAINBOWS program through-

out the 2017/2018 school year for those families that wish 

to participate. The program is to start during the month of 

October with more information to come. 



S T U D E N T  A C C I D E N T  I N SU R A N C E 

 
The Bruce-Grey Catholic District School Board strongly encourages all par-

ents to enroll their child(ren) for student accident insurance. Coverage 

does not only apply when taking part in school related activities, but in-

cludes accidents that may occur as they lead their active lives outside the 

school day. All parents should consider this coverage. The premiums and 

benefits are outlined in the brochure included with this newsletter. The 

School Board does not carry individual insurance policies on all students. 

All completed forms should be returned to the school by Monday, Septem-

ber 25th, 2017. 

P A R T I C I P A T E  I N  T H E  FU T U R E  O F  

C A T H O L I C  E D U C A T I O N 
 

When you designate your tax support for Catholic schools, 

you help sustain a right that Ontarians have enjoyed for 

over 160 years. Help us preserve the tradition of publicly 

funded Catholic education in Ontario. It is our constitu-

tional right. We need the support of our Catholic commu-

nity, and our teachers and employees. Be sure you have 

the rights to vote for a Catholic School Trustee in the next 

municipal election.  

 

TO BECOME A SUPPORTER, please verify on your property 

tax bill that you are registered as a Catholic school sup-

porter, or fill out an òApplication for Direction of School 

Supportó form, available from your local Catholic School 

or School Board.  

 

DID YOU KNOW, every time you move, you must 

re-declare yourself a Catholic school supporter, as 

your tax support will not follow you? 

 

FOR MORE INFORMATION, contact Paula Fahrer 

at the CEC, 519-364-5820, ext. 239. 

     MedicAlert-No Child Without! 
 

Attention Parents!! 
The Canadian MedicAlert Foundation is partnering with the Lions Club 

of Canada and with the assistance of the Government of Canada to intro-

duce the No Child Without program at no cost to families.  

The No Child Without program has been created to provide students (age 

4-14th birthday) with the 24-hour protection of the MedicAlert emergen-

cy information services for free. 

 

For more information: 

To enroll call toll-free 1-877-282-5378 

Monday-Friday (9am to 5pm) or visit www.nochildwithout.ca 
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H E Y  3  Y E A R  O L D S . . .  

HEY 3 YEAR OLDS!!!!!!  
 

Ready, set ä. Letðs Go to School. Mary Immaculate School will 
host a clinic for school entry in September 2018, for all children 
born in 2014 (Jr. Kdg) and for those children born in 2013 (Sr. 

Kdg) if not already registered in JK.  
 

Our clinic will take place on:  
Tuesday, October 10th from  3:30 ë5:30pm.   

 
If you have a child or know of someone eligible for this clinic, or 

to book an appointment please call at 519 -366 -2731.  
 

An information package will be sent home with more details.  

A  S A F E  W E L C O M E 

 

aŀǊȅ LƳƳŀŎǳƭŀǘŜΩǎ ŦǊƻƴǘ ŘƻƻǊ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
ƭƻŎƪŜŘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƘƻǳǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǾƛǎƛǘƻǊǎ 
ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ōǳȊȊ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƻŶŎŜ ōȅ ǇǳǎƘπ
ƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎƛƭǾŜǊ ōǳǧƻƴΦ /ǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƻǊǎ 
ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǳƴƭƻŎƪŜŘ ŀǘ ŜƴǘǊȅ ŀƴŘ ŜȄƛǘ ǝƳŜǎΦ 
 

 

Book Fair: 

Mary Immaculate School will be having its fall book fair 

arriving on September 29th and departing on October 6th. 

Also, the Spring book fair will be arriving March 23rd and 

departing on April 6th. Please watch for more information 

regarding this event. 

GUITAR LESSONS: 

Private guitar lessons are being offered again this year at 

our school on Mondays starting on September 11th. Spac-

es are very limited. If you are interested in further infor-

mation about these lessons please contact Cathy at 519-

506-1310. 

L U N C H  C O N T R A C T S 

We will be offering a food program/contract (pizza & milk) again this 

year. The program will commence the week of October 2nd, 2017. 

Please see Online School Cash for more information regarding the 

contracts, due dates and cost. 

 

Note: Pizza will continue to be delivered on Fridayôs only and milk will 

be available for purchase Monday to Friday of each week. 

 

MICS is looking into offering students other lunch contract as well. More 

information about these contracts to follow at a later date. 

Save the dateï Thursday, September 21ï The BGCDSB is 

hosting the 10th Annual Diocesan Celebration of Catholic 

Education at Scared Heart Parish in Walkerton at 4:30pm 

with a reception to follow mass. All members of the com-

munity are encouraged and most welcome to join for a 

Eucharistic Celebration with His Excellency, The most 

Reverend D. Douglas Crosby, OMI, as a sign of their sup-

port for Catholic Education in the Hamilton Diocese. 

http://www.nochildwithout.ca




Mrs. Girdler 


